
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Landfall Residents, 

The Landfall COA Board of Directors has completed a two-year Sidewalk Study 
evaluating the potential for adding sidewalks along Landfall’s two most-traveled roads: 
Pembroke Jones Drive and Arboretum Drive. The subject of installing sidewalks along 
these two roads has been discussed by multiple Boards, multiple times, over the past 20 
years. The seven members of our current Board, all of whom are supporters of the 
sidewalk initiative, along with senior management staff have held thorough and extensive 
discussions and exploration sessions with engineering firms, city and state government 
agencies, Landfall’s legal counsel, bankers, financing specialists, and construction 
companies during the course of evaluating our best options and barriers. This is by far the 
most time-intensive and in-depth study, to include the most agencies, in 20 years of 
evaluating additional sidewalks in Landfall. It has been a massive undertaking to evaluate 
all of the factors at play.   

The outcome of this exhaustive Study is that the Board cannot find a path forward to 
install additional sidewalks in Landfall. Regretfully, the barriers that we have not found a 
way to overcome have led us to terminate further study and spending on this initiative.  

These barriers include: a) significant funding obstacles, b) recent and retroactive 
regulatory requirements and associated additional financial considerations, c) the 
structural and legal limitations of our collective HOA governing documents, and d) other 
capital improvement plan projects necessary for long-term maintenance of Landfall.  

We recognize and sympathize with all who were in favor of this sidewalk project, as we 
agree that additional sidewalks would have been a much-used amenity had they been 
installed back when Landfall was originally planned; however, trying to retrofit 
sidewalks on our main roads has proven to be unattainable on more levels than 
anticipated or imagined. We thank the entire community for your patience and 
understanding during these two years of exploration and due diligence. 

Sincerely, 

Your Landfall COA Board of Directors 
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